

## SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

February 12 - 16, 1973

NATIONAL BOARD EXAMINATIONS - 1973 - Part I examination will be given on June 12 and 13 and September 5 and 6. The deadline for making application for the June examination is April 17 and the deadline for filing applications for the September examination is July 11. Part II examination is scheduled for April 10 and 11 and September 25 and 26. The deadline date for applying for the April examination is February 13 and the deadline for submitting applications for the September examination is July 31. For further information contact the Office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House.

CAMP DOCTOR NEEDED - Brantwood Camp for underprivileged boys, located in southern New Hampshire, is in need of a second, third, or fourth year medical student to act as the camp doctor for the coming season. The camp doctor would tend to minor outdoor injuries plus basic examinations of campers. The camp is also served by a town physician. The position would run from approximately the last week in June to September 2. The salary is \$850, plus room and board. If interested, please write or call collect: Stephen G. DiCicco, Director, 58 Nonesuch Road, Weston, Mass. 02193; telephone 1-617-235-8408. Further information is posted on the bulletin board in the Student Lounge.

CLINICAL CLERKSHIPS IN OCCUPATIONAL MEDICINE - Clinical Clerkships in Occupational Medicine are presently available with the National Institute for Occupationa Safety and Health (NIOSH). The clerkship will involve two to three months of field experience in assessing occupational health hazards throughout the entire spectrum of Americal industry. The program will include plant visitations, design of studies, worker examinations, and evaluations. Junior or semior medical students may apply for the clerkship to begin during the senior year. Accepted applications will be entitled under the COSTEP Program of the U.S. Public Health Service and will be entitled to the pay and privileges of a Junior Assistant Health Service Officer. Travel expenses will also be paid. Interested students can obtain additional information by writing to the Chief, Medical Service Branch, NIOSH, 518 Post Office Building, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202, or by calling 513-684-2732.

MEDICAL CARE RESEARCH AND HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION AT JOHNS HOPKINS - Information is now available on graduate programs at Johns Hopkins designed to prepare students from medicine and other disciplines for academic and administrative careers of leadership in medical care research and health care administration. A two to four year clinical residency training program in general internal medicine or pediatrics that combines studies leading to the Master of Science or Doctor of Science degree in Medical Care and Hospitals, is available for qualified physicians. Further information on the various programs offered at Johns Hopkins is posted in the medical student lounge. Any additional information on the various programs offered at Johns Hopkins may be obtained by writing to: James B. Tenney, M.D., Dr.P.H., Dept. of Medical Care and Hospitals, School of Hygiene and Public Health, The Johns Hopkins University, 615 North Wolfe Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21205.